
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term 2       Week 8 

23 June 2022 

UPCOMING DATES 
June 24  Matariki Public Holiday. School Closed. 
June 29  Rippa Finals. Paeroa. 
   Matariki Concert. 
June 30  Principal’s Awards Assembly. 2pm. 
July 1  Dawn Viewing. 
   Jumping June Prize Selection Opens. 
   Waimata Netball Tournament. Year 6 team. 
July 5  Hangi. 
July 6  Parent/Teacher Interviews. 1.30pm-5.30pm.  
   School Closed from 1pm. 
July 7  Parent/Teacher Interviews. 3.15pm-5.30pm. 
July 8  Jumping June Prize Selection Closes. 
July 8  Last Day Term 2. 
July 15  Board of Trustees nominations called for. 
July 25  First Day Term 3. 

WELCOME TO OUR  
NEW STUDENT!      

 
NAU MAI, HAERE MAI       

 
We would like to warmly  

welcome our newest student 
and their whānau. 

 
Addison B—Room 6 

     
     
       
      

Room 6 using their 
new pointers for 

reading. 



ABSENTEE  
NOTIFICATION 

Just a reminder that you can send your 
absentee notification by text to the 

school cell phone   
021 0258 4817 

Bank Account details for any 
and all online payments.  

Please use your surname as a 
reference. 

 

 020472 0084492-00 
 

Kia Ora Whanau, 
 
Matariki is upon us - what a wonderful time of year, to 
hold your whanau tight, and share your family stories of 
those who have gone before you, and those who walk 
beside you now.  To share some good kai, and precious 
time, together.  

 
 
 
We encourage all those who can, to come along next 
week on Wednesday, to the College, to participate or 
watch the Community Celebration Concert!  A letter 
was sent out last week with the details, and we will put 
on Facebook a reminder for the arrangements.  
 
On Friday the 1st of July, all are welcome to come 
along to the Dawn viewing, starting at 6am, at Tohora 
Rise.   
 

 

 
A massive congratulations to Lachlan and Carter Hewlett, who went through to the Western Bay Cross 
Country! The very best runners across the Bay were in attendance, and our lads did themselves and 
our Kura proud!! Well done to you both!!  
 
The weekend just gone, saw our Senior Kapahaka Roopu have a noho at the Waihi Community Marae 
- a massive thanks to Mrs. Hartley, Mrs. James, Matua Matt, and Whaea Samara, for running this 
amazing opportunity.  Our tamariki were outstanding, and the time together was well spent, getting 
ready for our Concert contribution next week.  Massive thanks to whanau, who donated kai, and who 
popped in to help at various times, over our stay.  
 
We have our school community hangi coming up in week 10, a letter went home to ask for contribu-
tions for this, please let us know if you are able to contribute and what this might be, many thanks!  
 
The end of term is fast approaching - please make sure you have booked your interview with your 
classroom teacher - we are very keen to share with you, and hear from you, about your child.  

 
go to  www.schoolinterviews.co.nz to make your booking. 

Instructions are on Page 3 of this newsletter. 
 

Big thanks to Ms. Fletcher and Miss Pennington for our fabulous Jump-a-thon day!! We have raised 
approximately $5k for such an awesome cause!! So proud of our big hearted kindness and support!  
Prize choosing opens up next week. See Sharon is you have difficulty with this.  
 
As always, we love to hear from you, and celebrate your child along side you. 
 
Nga mihi,  
Briar  



NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
Parent/Teacher Interviews for  

Rooms 1, 2, 3, 4 and  report getters from Rooms 5, 9, 8, 6 & 7 are being held on  
6th & 7th July (Week 10 Term 2). 

On Wednesday 6th July we will be closing the school at 1pm to hold the interviews. 
Wed 6th July 1.30pm—5.30pm                Thurs 7th July 3.15pm—5.30pm. 

This year we are using an online booking system (exactly like Waihi College uses) 
go to www.schoolinterviews.co.nz 

Click on Make a booking, enter the code, qpt3t,  
Fill in the form, choose the teacher, choose time. This is now live. 

CHOCOLATE FUNDRAISER 
Thanks to all those who have sold and returned their boxes of fundraising chocolates.  

 
There are still six boxes to come back to school.  

 
Please return all boxes either sold or unsold now. Thanks. 

  
Online payments can be made to 020472 0084492-00 

 
Another reminder text was sent out on Monday for these to be returned. 

Invoice will be sent out next week. 
 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 
Other unjustified reasons for your child to be away include the following. 

Family holidays or extended weekends. 
To look after siblings or other family members. 

To visit friends or family/whanau. 
To avoid school activities such as sports days. 

Going shopping. 
Because they have  no lunch (in this instance talk to us, we have ways of helping our families with 

school lunches) 
 

Did you know that if you don’t contact the school when your child is absent they are marked as       
Truant? 

MATARIKI DATES 
Wednesday 29 June 2022, 5 - 7.30pm  
Matariki Community Celebration  
@ Waihi College  
Organised by Waihi College and Waihi Beach 
Friday 1st July, 6am  
Dawn Viewing  
*** note change of venue ***  
@ Top of Tohorā View Rd, Waihi Beach  
Followed by Breakfast at the Waihi Beach RSA  
Organised by Waihi Beach School & Te Whānau o Tauwhao.  
Tapuwae Tournament will be held in Term 4.   



STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES 
Neroli Matautia  nmatautia@east.school.nz  Room 1 
Jo Derham   jderham@east.school.nz   Room 2 
Lynn James   ljames@east.school.nz   Room 3 
Dorette Hartley   dhartley@east.school.nz   Room 4 
Renee Pennington  rpennington@east.school.nz  Room 5 
Brenda Wright  bwright@east.school.nz   Room 6 
Emily Croker  ecroker@est.school.nz   Room 7 
Jude Fletcher   jfletcher@east.school.nz   Room 8 
Brendon Carroll   bcarroll@east.school.nz   Room 9 
Michelle Burr  mburr@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Tanya Giles   tgiles@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Scott Spicer   sspicer@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Nyah Frew   nfrew@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Jacob Mudford  jmudford@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Matt Carden-Scott  mcarden-scott@east.school.nz  Support Staff 
Briar Scott    principal@east.school.nz   Principal 
Vanessa Maunder  vmaunder@east.school.nz  Deputy Principal 
Sharon Samson    office@east.school.nz   Admin 

NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

ENROLMENT SCHEME 
Public Notice advertising details of pre-enrolment procedures and 

subsequent balloting Procedures. 
Enrolment at our school is governed by an enrolment scheme, detail of 
which are available from the school office. 
Applications for out-of-zone places are now being invited for those stu-
dents who will become eligible for enrolment during the period for term 
3 2022 (This includes students applying to be treated as in-zone stu-
dents under transition provisions.) 
The deadline for receipt of applications places is 24th July 2022. 
If a ballot for out-of-zone places id required, it will be held on 25th July 
2022. Parents will be informed of the outcome of the ballot within three 
school days of the ballot being held. 
If you live in the home zone and have not yet signaled your inten-
tion to enroll your child later this year, please contact he school 
immediately to assist us to plan appropriately. 

JUMP ROPE FOR HEART JUMPING JUNE 
 
We held our Jumping June skipping day yes-
terday. What an event!! For those who fund-
raiser at least $10 and have loaded it on the 
website, you are eligible to choose a prize. 
Prize selection will be open on 1st July until 
8th July. Go online and choose. If you need 
help just pop into the office and Sharon can 
help you with your choice. Any cash donated can be brought into the office now as well. 

BOT ELECTIONS SEPTEMBER  ELECTION TIMELINE 
 
Main Roll Closes   13 July 
Nomination s Called by  15 July 
Supplementary Roll Closes 1 August 
Nominations Close   3 August 
Invitation to Vote   10 August 
Election Day    7 September 
Declaration of Result   13 September 
New Board in Place   14 September 

3rd 



Above; Jumping June.                                                      Below; Rippa Tournament 





THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

You may have heard of the Kai Care Packs that Waihi College have been making recently.  As 
you know, all our Waihi College students receive a free lunch as part of the Ka Ora, Ka Ako 
programme.  The ingredients for these lunches come to us every day and a private company 
called Libelle, make them into nutritious lunches for our kids.    
Last term, we started turning the left over ingredients into 
frozen meals which we package up and give out to the 
community once a week on a Wednesday.  We have an 
email address (kaicarepacks@waihicol.school.nz) which 
people can use if they need a pack for the week, or would 
like a pack on an ongoing basis.  
If you would like a hand connecting with this awesome 
idea, please flick Briar and email. 

YOGA CLASS: 
On Mondays at 6 
pm starting  
25 July at East 
School. Suitable 
for beginners and 
the more experi-
enced. $50 for 10 
lessons or $10 
casual.  
Contact Glenys 
027 2076412. 
Registration es-
sential. 

mailto:kaicarepacks@waihicol.school.nz


THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693               Absentees: 021 0258 4817 

Email Office for general enquires:  office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              www.waihieast.school.nz 
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